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                        REEDSVILLE FIRST RESPONDERS 
18181818th th th th AnnualAnnualAnnualAnnual    

Halloween Dance & RaffleHalloween Dance & RaffleHalloween Dance & RaffleHalloween Dance & Raffle    

October 27, 2012 

REEDSVILLE FIREFIGHTERS PARK 

DJ – MAIN CONNECTION 
8:30 P.M. – 12:30 A.M 

$$ RAFFLE PRIZES $$ 
1st - Trimmer – Donated by Ariens Company 

2nd – $200.00 Cash by Jim’s Golf Cars 
3rd & 4th – Wood Carvings – Donated by Reedsville Fire Dept. & First Responders 

OVER 40 ADDITIONAL RAFFLE PRIZES 

DRAWING OCTOBER 27th @ 11:00 P.M. 
WINNER NEED NOT BE PRESENT  

$$ COSTUME PRIZES $$ 
1st - $50.00 

2nd - $30.00 
3rd - $20.00 

1st, 2nd, and 3rd prizes given away for singles, couples and group categories.  
*No cover charge* 

“Great Hymns 
of Faith” 
Special Song 
Services 

Thursday, October 4 
@ 7:00 PM 

Sunday, October 7  
@ 8:00 AM & 10:00 AM 
Come and join us as we sing 
some of your favorite  

Christian Worship Hymns. 
Everyone is welcome! 
St. John—St. James  
Ev. Lutheran Church 
219 Manitowoc Street 

Reedsville—(920) 754-4568 

St. John-St. James 

invites you to 

TRUNK or TREAT 

October 27, 2012 
Schedule of Events 

3:30-5:00 Wagon Rides & Games 
5:00 Costume Parade/Judging (in the school gym) 

5:15-6:30 Chili Dinner 
7:00-10:00 Bonfire (behind school) 
(please bring your own lawn chairs) 

Wagon Rides & Bonfire will be held weather permitting. 
 

Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club 
Fall Friday Night Fish Fry 

Friday, October 5th—26th 

Serving 4:30 PM—8:30 PM 

Carry-out or Eat-in 

754-4884 
Come get a good meal before the Friday night football game. 

RAA Packer Party 

Sunday, October 21st 
Reedsville Firemen’s Park 

10:00 - 5:00 
Serving Chili, Brats, Hamburgers & Beverages 

 
Join the Reedsville Athletic Association for an after-

noon of fun!  Packers VS Rams!  Kickoff at Noon! 
 

Proceeds will benefit the construction of the new 
baseball concession stand (high school dia-

mond).  Come out & support a great cause for our 
youth!  Hope to see you there! 



Corner House and Garden Center 
Fall is here, let the Corner House help you decorate.  From 

small accents like a fall bow on your mailbox to a large 
scarecrow in your yard, we have it all right here in Reeds-
ville!  Remember us for your birthday, anniversary, wed-

ding, funeral, and everyday flower needs.  New at the Cor-
ner House is stained glass designed by Julie Bubolz.  Come 

see her selection of plant sticks available at the Corner 
House.  We deliver and are members of FTD so we can send 
flowers to your far away loved ones.  For your convenience 

you can order online on our website 
www.cornerhouseandgarden.com. 

BOSSES’ DAY is in October.  Celebrate it all week begin-
ning October 15th -19th.  Order before October 12th to re-
ceive a $1 off order.  (Must mention that you saw it in the 

Reedsville News.) Fresh Flowers, Plants, Balloons and 
Munchie Baskets filled with your bosses’ favorite snacks.  

ORDER TODAY! 
SWEETEST DAY October 20th 

Rose specials available 
Don’t forget to make her or his day.  

They will appreciate it! 
MOTHER-IN-LAW’S DAY  

October 28th 
Small fresh flower bouquet starting 

at $10 
Note: We will be closed October 6th – 

Come see us at the Wrightstown 
High School Craft Show 9-3 

BARBARBARBAR----BBBB----QUEQUEQUEQUE 
46th Annual46th Annual46th Annual46th Annual    

Pork Chop Dinner Pork Chop Dinner Pork Chop Dinner Pork Chop Dinner 

and Supperand Supperand Supperand Supper    
Complete Meal With All 

The Trimmings 

Sponsored by the 

Reedsville  

Firefighters 
Serving 10:00AM – 6:00PM 

Adult, Children, & Kids Adult, Children, & Kids Adult, Children, & Kids Adult, Children, & Kids 

Meals AvailableMeals AvailableMeals AvailableMeals Available    

Carry- Outs 

Sunday, October 14th 
Reedsville Fire StationReedsville Fire StationReedsville Fire StationReedsville Fire Station 

100 Industrial Drive100 Industrial Drive100 Industrial Drive100 Industrial Drive    

RRRReeeeeeeeddddssssvvvviiiilllllllleeee 

Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club 
Chicken Booyah 

Sunday, October 7th 

Serving from 10:00 AM until gone 

Carry-out or Eat-in 

Sons of Amvets 

The Sons of Amvets Squad 1032 in Reedsville will be having a brat 
fry on Saturday, October 6th from 10:00am till 1:00pm at the Country 
Store on Hwy 10. We also serve breakfast on every 4th Sunday of the 
month from 9:00am till 1:00pm at the Fox and Hounds. 

Anyone interested in joining the Sons of Amvets 
contact Michael Miller at 920-788-8721 or 920-740-
5098. Our meetings are at 6:30pm on the 3rd 
Wednesday of the month at the Fox and Hounds. 

Commander 
Michael Miller 

Vigilant screening leads the fight against breast cancerVigilant screening leads the fight against breast cancerVigilant screening leads the fight against breast cancerVigilant screening leads the fight against breast cancer    
Most women are aware that early detection of breast cancer can 
save lives through regular mammography screenings and clinical 
breast exams.  Women should consult with their health care pro-
vider to discuss their individual risk factors and to develop a per-
sonalized schedule for breast cancer screenings. Those at in-
creased risk (women with a family history, genetic tendency, past 
breast cancer) may benefit from starting mammography screen-
ings earlier and more often or having additional tests such as 
breast ultrasounds or MRIs.  For women at “average” risk, most 
national guidelines recommend:  
• Yearly mammograms starting at age 40 and continuing for as 
long as a woman remains in good health. 
• Clinical breast exams every three years for women in their 20s 
and 30s and every year for women age 40 and older. 
• Women should report any breast changes promptly to their 
health care provider. 
• Monthly breast self-exams are recommended for women, start-
ing in their 20s. Women are more likely to notice a change in their 
own breasts by doing monthly exams, versus only having them 
checked at an annual exam.  
Increased mammography screenings and improved treatment 
options have greatly improved the long-term outlook for breast 
cancer survivors. Early detection of breast cancer saves lives — 
through a three-pronged approach that includes regular self-
exams, mammography screening and clinical breast exams. 
Schedule your mammogram today! 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at Aurora Health Center 
in Reedsville. To schedule an appointment, call 920-754-4337. 

Recycling  

Workshop 
633 Manitowoc 

Street  
920-754-4021 

Hours:   
Mon - Fri    
8am - 5pm 

Top Prices 

Paid 

 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM 
 On October 2, 2007 Sunrise Horse Farm opened their doors to be a "Haven of Hope".  We are a 

non-profit program for children and teens to experience the wonderful healing therapy that horses 
can bring to an individual.  The sessions with the participants are flexible, allowing time to best 
serve their unique needs.  It is our hope that through hands-on experience, they will learn the 

values of life, family, faith, and trust.  They in turn, teach us true resilience and the remarkable 
wonder of life.  Within this generation of broken and blended households, Sunrise Horse Farm 
works hard to become what every child and adult desires most...a family.  Sunrise Horse Farm 

works with various local organizations that deal with youth and family. We are also involved with 
local school districts that allow select students to participate in our program during school 

hours.  Our only true prerequisite for them visiting the farm is that they want to.  A desire to come 
is an indication of a heart willing to try.  Through these five years, the smiles on the faces of each 
one that comes is priceless.  Several times a year the volunteer staff coordinate an afternoon of 
food and fun for the participants and their families.  We are funded solely by charitable contribu-

tions.  All monetary donations go into the general operating fund, unless otherwise designated by 
the giver.  These funds are used to 
pay for program expenses, farm 

maintenance, and horse 
care.  Because we operate with the 

help of volunteers, monetary 
donations are never used to pay 

staff salaries.  Thank you to all the 
volunteers that have made Sunrise 
Horse Farm a possibility..a place to 

encourage the youth to find 
hope..a place to be accepted...  
 All sessions are by appoint-

ment.  Please call to schedule a 
time to visit 920-772-4135. 

REEDSVILLE NEWS PRICE CHANGES 
(The following price changes are effective immediately.) 

FREE ADVERTISING - Local service/volunteer organizations, 
non-profit organizations, churches/schools. 
 $4.00/AD - Any business located within the Village of Reeds-
ville.  (Please keep the word count less than 300 words - if you 
exceed 300 words, the price will increase to $6.00/AD.) 
 $8.00/AD - Any business located outside the Village of Reeds-
ville.  (Please keep the word count less than 300 words - if you 
exceed 300 words, the price will increase to $10.00/AD.) 
 The editor of the Reedsville News maintains the right to change 

fonts and/or font sizes to accommodate for the space available 
in each newsletter. 



Name:___________________________________ 
 
Address:_________________________________ 
 
Phone Number:___________________________ 
 

Circle the date you wish for the class: 
(11/6), (11/13), (11/20), (11/27) 

 
Compost:  Yard waste such as grass clippings, leaves, and 
yard & garden waste shall be disposed of by composting the 
material or leaving it at the Village compost site.  Items NOT 
to be put in the compost are:  stumps, roots, shrubs with intact 
root balls, animal waste, and sod. 
Sump Pumps:  No discharge or overflow of storm water shall 
be permitted upon any street or public way from October 1 to 
April 15 of each year. 
Trick or Treat Hours:  The Village of Reedsville will hold 
Trick or Treat on Sunday, October 28, 2012 from 2:00 PM to 
4:00 PM. 
Chipping Dates: October 2nd and 16th.    October 16th will be 
the last date until April 2013 
Recycling Pick-Up:  October 12th and 26th 

From the Village Hall 

Attention Residents of the Reedsville School District 

Hands-Only CPR 
I have been a Red Cross CPR Instructor at Reedsville 
High School for the past 32 years. Through those years 
the method of performing CPR has changed many times 
looking for the most effective and easiest ways to perform 
CPR. There is a new course called “Hands-Only CPR” 
that has revolutionized CPR for the average citizen to help 
save a life. The course is 30 minutes long and FREE. If 
you are interested in taking the course, I will be offering 4 
classes on Tuesday evenings from 5:30 to 6:00PM during 
the month of November. We will meet in room C104. 
You need to only sign up for one of those classes. There is 
a limit of 14 people per class due to the number of mani-
kins. Classes are first come first served. Please register by 
completing the form below and return it to Reedsville 
High School by Monday, October 22. Please call the high 
school office (754-4341) if you have any questions. 

Steve Sturtz 

News from Reedsville Historical Building 
The board of directors of the Preservation of St. Mary’s have been studying and plan-

ning for events.  One such need for the organization is a plan to improve the outside 

of the building.  The building needs repairs to the steeple, window trim & soffets.  So, 

we will undertake a restoration plan that may take a few years to complete because 

of costs.  Therefore, we are planning the first step. 

Save the Steeple Shingle Project—Some of the money 

will come from the reserves of the organization—others will 

come from fundraisers or donations.  We do have someone 

who will match part of what we can raise in one year. 

First Event—Brat/Burger Fry/Bake Sale for Saturday, Oct. 

20 at St. Mary’s Building.  Event will begin at 10:00AM.  

Come for delicious Brats/Burgers and homemade breads, 

kolaches and desserts. 

Second Event—Attend the Reedsville Fall Festival—

Sunday, November 11 at Reedsville High School sponsored by 

Reedsville Lions, Lioness and Preservation of St. Mary’s. 

Watch for more events in the news.  When a small group of 

individuals along with an eager and willing community wants 

to achieve something, anything is possible. 

The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. 
The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. would like to thank all who attended our 20th. 

Anniversary Celebration, “Come Back to Maple Grove”, on September 9, 2012. 
Visitors came from throughout Wisconsin and from seven other states as well 

as from Paris, France. 
Our thanks to all who planned, carried out and worked at this celebration. 

Special thanks to Fr. Kevin Ori, for presiding at our Mass, guest soloist, David 
Logan, from New York City, Organist, Kate Stodola, director, Dan Rabideau 

and St. Michael’s Choir members. Thank you to Lorrigan Construction, Barb & 
Bill Lorrigan, for printing the raffle tickets, and to all who purchased raffle 
tickets. Thanks to Jim Brandt, for donating the golf carts, and for those who 
drove them. Many thanks to all the cemetery rein-actors, to Artist, Bob Kell-
ner, to Joanne Vogel and Connie Schneider, the kolache makers and bakers. 
Another big thank you to all who donated items, or monetary donations for 
the silent auction, or who donated items for the Sister’s Sweet Room. Many 

thanks to The Irish Dancers, and other entertainers, Michael and Cheryl Mur-
phy and The Celtic Consort, Bagpiper, Peter McGinty, and Irish tenor, Bill 

Clancy. Thanks to Nancy Reindl who catered the delicious Irish Stew. Thanks to 
Mike Baroun, for the bus and driving for the area tours and thanks to Charles 
Nate who was the tour guide. Thanks to Diane O’Hearn for opening her farm 

so the bus tour could visit an Irish Dairy. Thanks to Rick Taddy, for allowing us 
to use his property for parking. Thanks to others who helped in various ways, 
Marge Bodwin, Mark Vogel, Greg Taddy, Art Caflisch, Zeke, Al Schmidt, Cheri & 
Jim Sickinger, Beth & Roy Kiel, Jean & Bill Jandrin, Bernie & Hank Sturm, Kait-
lyn Haese, Krystal Kalies, Ryan Sheehy, Dan Kalies, McCallister Cashell, Rudi 
Villa, and to all chairmen of the different committees. A Hundred Thousand 
“Thank You’s” to all who made this event possible, without all your help we 

would not have been able to carry out this successful celebration. 
Winners of the raffle ticket drawing, totaling $1000, were: 

$500-Chris Haelfrisch, Brillion 
$250-Russ & Bonnie Pahnke, Cato 
$100-Joann Mullins, Manitowoc 

$50-Norbert Hennessey, Whitelaw 
$50-Janice Dobratz, Brookfield 
$25-Tom O’Connell, Reedsville 

$25-Susan Jorgenson, Watertown 
The next Friends of St. Patrick meeting will be held on Tuesday Oct. 9, 2012 at 
the Heritage House in Maple Grove. Anyone interested in the group is invited 
to attend. New members are always welcome. For more information you may 
call 920-732-3462, or write to FOSP Box 435 Reedsville, WI 54230. 

Reedsville News Deadline 

The next deadline for the November Reedsville News 

will be October 12th.  Submissions can be e-mailed to  

reedsvillenews@new.rr.com or dropped off at the 

Reedsville Village Hall during normal business hours.   
Thank you!   

~Amanda Schrubbe 



The Reedsville Fire Department encourages all residents to sign up for 
the CodeRED program.  It allows us to get a message to a certain area 

in a very short time.  
Manitowoc County has contracted with Emergency Communications Network to license its CodeRED 
high-speed notification system.  The CodeRED system provides county officials the ability to quickly 
deliver messages to targeted areas or the entire county. 
Nancy H. Crowley, Emergency Management Director, cautioned that such systems are only as good as 
the telephone number database supporting them.  “If your phone number is not in the database, you 
will not be called.”  One of the reasons the CodeRED system was selected is it gives individuals and 
businesses the ability to add their own phone numbers directly into the system’s database, this is an 
extremely important feature. 
“No one should automatically assume his or her phone number is included,” Crowley said urging all 
individuals and businesses to log onto the Manitowoc County website, www.manitowoc-county.com 
and click on the CodeRED logo in the upper right had corner of the page which will take you to the 
“CodeRED Community Notification Enrollment” page.  Those without Internet access may call the Mani-
towoc County Emergency Management Office, 683-4207 to supply their information over the phone.  
Required information includes first and last name, street address (physical address, no P.O. boxes), 
city, state, zip code, and primary phone number, additional phone numbers can be entered as well. 
All businesses should register, as well as all individuals who have unlisted phone numbers, who have 
changed their phone number or address within the past year, and those who use a cellular phone or 
VoIP phone as their primary number. 
Crowley explained, “CodeRED allows geographically based delivery, which means street addresses are 
required to ensure emergency notification calls are received by the proper individuals in a given situa-
tion.  The system works for cell phones too, but we need to have an associated street address to pro-
vide relevant messages.” 
Crowley stated, “CodeRED gives those who want to be included an easy and secure method for input-
ting information.  The data collected will only be used for emergency notification purposes.”  Questions 
should be directed to Nancy Crowley at the Emergency Management Office, 920-683-4207. 

Lake Town & Country 
First time on the market. This one 
owner home has been lovingly main-
tained, but could use a few updates. 
The sellers have more than compen-
sated for this at the price of $89,900.  

Vinyl siding, 2 car dry walled garage, all 
on approx 1/2 acre lot 

New Listing 5.9 acres in the Reeds-
ville School Dist. Zoning not only allows 

this as a building site, (perks for a 
mound, & survey completed) but horses 

are allowed too! $31,900 
Side by Side 2 Story Duplex in Reeds-
ville.  If you've considered this home in 
the past, come take a look as the seller 
has gone through considerable ex-
pense w/2 new GAS furnaces & re-
paired the basement walls. Still only 

$79,900!! 
Brick Home In The Country, on an 

approx 1/2 acre wooded lot. Many new 
floor coverings! Attached & detached 

garages. Septic & well w/be up to code. 
$90's 

Interest rates are still unbelievably 
low, and programs are available with 
little to no down payment! Take that 
first step & call for a fact sheet and 

pictures!!! 
Call Colleen Korinek @ (920)732-3187 

Reedsville Fall Festival 
Everyone is invited to the Reedsville Fall 
Festival set for Sunday, November 11 at 
the Reedsville High School on Manitowoc 
Street in Reedsville.  The event is spon-
sored by the Reedsville Lions, Lioness and 
Preservation of St. Mary’s organizations.  
The purpose is to provide a family fun ac-
tivity for the whole community and people 
in Manitowoc County.  The event will pro-
vide attendees to buy or view arts/crafts 
items by crafters, unique silent auction 
items, a delicious fall luncheon special, 
music by the elementary students of the 
district, door prizes and many surprises 
we’ll announce next month.  You wouldn’t 
want to miss this special day. 
Inviting Crafters/Vendors:  The group is 
looking for crafters and vendors eager to 
sell their products to the public.  Please call 
905-4370 to get a registration sheet for the 
event.  Don’t wait too long because it fills 
up fast. 

YOU HAVE HEARD OF DR. OZ?YOU HAVE HEARD OF DR. OZ?YOU HAVE HEARD OF DR. OZ?YOU HAVE HEARD OF DR. OZ?    
MEET DR. JAY - Ph.D. Holistic Health Sciences, Ph.D. Traditional Naturopathy, Board 

Certified Holistic Health Practitioner, Currently enrolled in Doctor of Integrated Medicine 

WHAT YOU CAN DO TO COMPLEMENT YOUR HEALTH..... 

Want better skin, nails, additional hair moisture, and sheen?  Sure, we all do.  Add SUPER 

GLA (contains the key Borage Oil - which may help with hot flashes and BLACK CUR-

RANT OIL for thinning hair) and HSN-W (Silica which is nature's Velcro) to your 

body.  Give it 60 days.  The first thing you notice is thicker nails followed by thicker hair 

and sheen.  Can't get that from a big Department store make up counter...  Gas and bloating 

after eating?  CATNIP and FENNEL liquid right after eating works very fast.  Also, good 'ol 

PEPPERMINT OIL in a glass of water can do the trick.  Problem dandruff?  Don't like toxic 

shampoos?  Try this at home:  Mix 4 capsules of FENUGREEK and THYME with lime juice 

into a paste.  Apply to scalp for 5 minutes, rinse.  Not to be used if you are worried about 

highlights.  The lip tingles...you know what that means, cold sore coming.  Catch it quick 

with simple TEI FU ESSENTIAL OIL directly on area.  Works every time (if you catch it 

right away).  Fall is here, don't wait to have this on hand.  Varicose veins?  Hesperidin 

found in CITRUS BIOFLAVONOIDS along with VARI-GONE (also available in a topical 

cream) works on getting rid of the color and wormy look.  Be patient..this can take months 

to look better.  You didn't get them overnight.  Oh, and stop crossing your legs, it makes it 

worse.  Dr. Oz spoke at a Nature's Sunshine conference and understands there is a big prob-

lem with quality and efficacy in the supplement industry.  Many companies put their name 

on a product label and do not manufacture it themselves.  That is why we only trust our 

health to Nature's Sunshine. 

October special - 25% off the retail price of any of these products 

For more information, contact me:  Mary Ellen Kiel 

920-772-4135 maryellen@mynsp.com 

www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

HAPPY HALLOWEEN! 



Reedsville Board of Education 

Monday July 16, 2012 

6:30 p.m. 

Minutes 

The regular meeting of the Reedsville School Board of Education was called 
to order at 6:30 p.m. by board President John Ebert. 
l. Opening: 
 A. Roll Call: John Ebert, Todd Cavanaugh, Andrew Maertz, Cory 
Kiekhaefer and Jeff Deprez were all present. Administrative team members 
Dennis Raabe, Tony Butturini, Pat Popp and Tracie Wurm were also present. 
Mr. Raabe announced that proper legal notice of the meeting had been given. 

B. Additions/Approval: None 
C. Wizard of Oz Presentation by Sue Punt and scholar actors: Ms. 

Punt talked about the musical and thanked the many businesses and others 
who had been helpful. They included the following: Mr Z’s Balloons, Mad 
Hatter of Manitowoc, Xavier High School, Reindl’s in Menchalville, Ron-
calli, Reedsville janitorial staff, Reinemann’s, Kohls Department Store, Weit-
ing’s Funeral Home, Wausau Insurance, Reedsville Buses, Mrs. Propson and 
Mr. Popp. She also thanked the students who were giving up six weeks of 
their summer to perform. They included the following: Harper McGoldrick, 
Heidi Propson, Lexi Schultz, Austin Stokes and Ben Micke. Each student 
made a short presentation on what they had learned from participating in the 
musical. The actual presentation will be August 17 and 18th. The public was 
encouraged to attend. 

D. Pledge of Allegiance: The Pledge of Allegiance was led by the 
students participating in the musical. 

Dennis Raabe asked for support for the family of Kordell Dvo-
rachek. 
ll. Public Input: 
President John Ebert read a statement about the purpose of the public input 
section of the board meeting. President Ebert cautioned people to be respect-
ful when providing input or he would not allow them to continue. The follow-
ing addressed the board: Stephanie Carriveau, Jerry Korinek , Nancy Eich-
horst, and David Eichhorst. 
lll. Reports: 

A. District Administrator: Superintendent Raabe said that he has seen 
school districts where there is a rift between the educators and the com-
munity. As a result, the educators only did the minimum amount to meet 
their job requirements. The opposite exists in Reedsville and that is why 
it is such a pleasure to be part of this school system. Dennis handed out a 
Year End Revenue/Expenditure for Funds 10 and 50. It estimates the 
year end fund balance increase will be $503,575, which is double the 
previous total fund balance. He thanked Tracie Wurm who brought in 
more grant money than she cost the school district; Tony and Pat made a 
huge effort to be under budget; Myron also came in significantly under 
budget. The teachers took a 5% reduction in their budgets. Positions 
were cut and not replaced last year. Maggie, Bonnie and Becky were 
also very diligent with expenditures. Dennis reported that taxes will be 
lowered a little and there will be additional money put into the fund 
balance this upcoming year. It is anticipated that the mill rate will be 

lowered even more in the future. Dennis did state that the school district 
needs to replace a van for the food service. Dennis also reported on the 
school relations project designed to build the relationship between 
Reedsville Public Schools and the local business community. Citizens 
will be made aware of, and encouraged to patronize local businesses. 
The NEOLA meetings will need to be rescheduled after summer. This 
year there will be an OPEB audit. 
B. HS Principal- No Report. 
C. EL/MS Report: Pat Popp reported that there was a PBIS meeting 
held today and 95% of the teachers showed up even though it was an 
unpaid event. He also stated that Sue Punt deserves most of the credit for 
staging the Wizard of Oz production. He also wanted to thank Tony 
Butturini for the use of the High School Building. 
D. Supervisor of Special Education-No Report. 
E. Board Members- No Report. 

lV. Old Business- None 
V. Consensus Agenda Items: 
 A. Approval of the minutes from the June 18, 2012 meeting 

B. Employment Recommendations-Resignations-Katrina Gel-
hausen as Speech/Language Teacher-Cross Country recommenda-
tion-Shawn Eckstein. 
C. Approval to discontinue student assurance for student athletes at 
district expense beginning in the fall of 2013 for a saving of $3,725. 
D. Approval of SIRMC agreement. 
E. Approval of new activity account-Stage Lighting Account. 
F. Discussion/Action-Payment of Bills 

Andrew Maertz made a motion to approve the Consensus Agenda Items. 
Todd Cavanaugh seconded and the motion carried. 
Vl. New Business 

A. Discussion/Action-Honor Roll and Academic Awards: Principal 
Butturini handed out information that detailed the calculation methods 
for various honors and academic awards. The current system potentially 
awarded a student who had lower grades with a higher honor. He also 
handed out a new calculation method that corrected the problem. An-
drew Maertz made a motion to approve the new system. Cory Kiekhae-
fer seconded and the motion carried. 
B. Kugle Family Basketball court donation request. This item was 
delayed until the September meeting. 

Vll. Adjourn into Closed Session: According to SS 19.85 (1)(c) Considering 
employment, promotion, compensation or performance evaluation data of any 
public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exer-
cises responsibility (insurance issue). The Reedsville Board of Education 
reserves the right to return to open session. Andrew Maertz made a motion to 
adjourn to closed session at 7:30 p.m. Todd Cavanaugh seconded and the 
motion carried. 
Vlll. Return to Open Session: Andrew Maertz made a motion to return to 
open session at 7:55. John Ebert seconded and the motion carried. 
IX. Adjournment: Todd Cavanaugh made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 
8:00 p.m. Andrew Maertz seconded and the motion carried. 

Reedsville Area Garden Club 
O!  The wonderful time of Fall.  We want 
to celebrate the time and feeling in the 
Reedsville area.  We would like to invite 
all of our households to decorate outside 
for the fall season.  Use scarecrows, fall 
pumpkins, gourds, corn stalks, leaves, or 
straw bales to make a festive display by 
your front door/porch.  You could even 

use miniature colored lights that blink on/
off for the night time visual.  Try to use 
bright orange, yellows, browns and 

green to convey the feeling.  If you need 
help with your making of a scarecrow—
visit the Corner House at the east end of 
Reedsville.  They also have other fall 

items you may want to use.  Let’s see “a 
lot” of scarecrow displays in Reedsville 
and the surrounding Reedsville area. 

PANTHER BASEBALL NEWS 

The Reedsville Panthers finished a great season in 2012 by bringing home a regional champion-
ship, but now their sights are set on bringing something greater to their community. A dream base-
ball field for all to play on. Our field has been in desperate need of attention for a long time and now 
we are taking action. This fall we will be remodeling the concession stand as well as renovating the 
field. New fencing will be put up, new foul poles, a warning track and poly cap protection to add 

safety for our players. We are over half way to our goal but we need your help! Businesses around 
the area have been joining in with donations and sponsorships. For your efforts we offer advertise-
ment opportunities on our outfield fences and in our program books given at each home game. If 
your business is interested in taking its marketing to the next level we offer a 4x6 outfield sign with 
your logo or business information. For a 1 year rental and for the sign to be made it is a $500 dona-
tion. For a $700 donation we would keep your sign up for two years, and for $2500, your advertise-
ment would stay up for 10 years. After the initial contract it would be an annual fee of $250 to keep 
your advertisement sign on the fence.  We also offer smaller donations for full or half page adver-
tisements in our program book. Those are $100 for a half page and $250 for a full page advertise-
ment. Any monetary donation would be greatly appreciated. Lets make Reedsville Baseball, our 

Community, and YOUR BUSINESS a huge success! For more details or to make a donation please 
contact Chris Krepline, 920-629-5223 or by email krep25@gmail.com.  GO PANTHERS! 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
August 6, 2012 

A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on 
August 6, 2012 at 6:30 PM by Village President Ritalyn Schuh.  Pre-
sent were:   Andy Bubolz, Bob Campana, Mary Olson, Marybeth 
Rabideau, Jerry Reis, and Jack Siebert.  Also present were:  John 
Rennicke, Brad Busse, LeRoy Krepline, Cory Kiekhaefer, and Andy 
Pantzlaff. 
   The minutes of the previous meeting of July 16, 2012 were ap-
proved as presented.   
   A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to pay the 
accounts payable in the amount of $71,305.81.  Motion carried 6-0. 
   President Report:  None 
   Committee Reports:   
   Public Safety:  Fire Dept – Written.  A motion was made by Cam-
pana and seconded by Olson to accept the resignation of Adam Loose 
from the Reedsville Fire Fighter and Reedsville First Responders ef-
fective August 31, 2012.  Motion carried 6-0. A motion was made by 
Siebert and seconded by Bubolz to purchase six (6) portables for the 
Reedsville Fire Fighter from Frank’s Radio in the amount of 
$2,836.00.  Motion carried 6-0. A motion was made by Olson and 
seconded by Siebert to send a plant to the McGarth funeral.  Motion 
carried 6-0. 
   Public Works:  A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by 
Rabideau to send out proposals for garbage/recycling pick-up with 
bids to be accepted until August 31, 2012.  Motion carried 6-0.  Ren-
nicke explained the situation with his lot; he will send us a copy of his 
deed.  Correspondence was presented from WPS regarding the En-
ergy Efficiency Program. A motion was made by Olson and seconded 
by Reis to have someone from the program attend the next Village 
Board meeting. Motion carried 6-0.  A proposal from WPS for lights 
in the alley was presented.  A motion was made by Olson and sec-
onded by Rabideau to approval the contract.  Cost for the service will 
by $57.00 a month.  Letters are to be sent to all property owners on 
the block informing them of the installation.  Motion carried 6-0. A 
memo was presented from R Schuh regarding the creek dredging ap-
plication.  A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Olson to 

have SMI present a contract for the engineering services needed to 
complete this project. Motion carried 6-0.  A motion was made by 
Rabideau and seconded by Reis to approve the Northeast Asphalt Inc. 
Pay Request #2 in the amount of $37,796.00.  Motion carried 6-0.  A 
discussion was held regarding the proposal from WPS to replace a 
street light pole.  A motion was made by Olson and seconded by 
Rabideau to send a letter asking why this pole needed to be replaced 
and not repaired.  Motion carried 6-0.  
   Public Utilities: Written.  The USDA -2011 Financial Audit corre-
spondence was present.  A motion was made by Campana and sec-
onded by Reis to approve the SDWL Pay Request #14 in the amount 
of $38,035.39.  Motion carried 6-0. A motion was made by Campana 
and seconded by Reis to replace the fire hydrant on Mill Street with 
an estimated cost of $4,500.00.  Motion carried 6-0.  
   General Government:  A request to hold a mock presidential elec-
tion for school age children was asked for by Krahn. A motion was 
made by Olson and seconded by Bubolz approving this request.  Mo-
tion carried 6-0.  A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Olson 
to approve the Operator License Applications from Brittany Worken-
tine, Brad Busse, Bruce Hrudka, Todd Maertz and Dean Bubolz.  Mo-
tion carried 6-0.   Correspondence was presented from United Health-
care regarding the Insurance Premium Rebate.  A motion was made 
by Campana and seconded by Siebert to give the employees involved 
the rebated amount based on the premiums paid.  Motion carried 6-0.   
   Personnel:  A motion was made by Olson and seconded by 
Rabideau to approve the vacation request from an employee.  Motion 
carried 6-0.  
   Finance:  A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Reis to 
re-invest the CWF Replacement Certificate of Deposit for 6 months at 
the Denmark State Bank.  Motion carried 6-0.  
   The next regular meeting will be held on August 20, 2012 at 6:30 
PM.  A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to ad-
journ the meeting.  Motion carried 6-0.  Meeting adjourned at 8:35 
PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn,  Clerk/Treasurer  

Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
August 21, 2012 

    A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on 
August 21, 2012 at 6:30 PM by Village President Ritalyn Schuh.  
Present were:   Andy Bubolz, Bob Campana, Mary Olson, Marybeth 
Rabideau, Jerry Reis, and Jack Siebert.  Also present were:  JoAnn 
Mignon, and Craig Schuh. 
   The minutes of the previous meeting of August 6, 2012 were ap-
proved as presented.   
   A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Reis to pay the ac-
counts payable in the amount of $166,416.51.  Motion carried 6-0. 
   President Report:  None 
   Committee Reports:   
   Public Safety:  Police Dept - Written  
   Park & Recreation:  A motion was made by Campana and sec-
onded by Rabideau to increase the advertising fee for the Reedsville 
News to the following:  $4.00 for a ad that is less than 300 words for 
businesses located within the Village, $6.00 for more than 300 words 
and $8.00 for a ad that is less than 300 words for businesses located 
outside the Village, $10.00 for more than 300 words.  The fee in-
crease will take effect September 1, 2012.  Motion carried 6-0.  
   Public Works:  A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by 
Olson to close North 5th Street from Manitowoc Street to Menasha 
Street on September 15, 2012 from 6:00 am until 4:30 pm.  Motion 
carried 6-0.  Correspondence was presented from the Village Attorney 
regarding the Rennicke lot.  A motion was made by Olson and sec-

onded by Reis to send a copy of the correspondence to Mr. Rennicke.  
Motion carried 6-0. A motion was made by Olson and seconded 
Rabideau to approve the quote from SMI to do the Creek Dredging 
Application/Permit in an amount not to exceed $1,000.00. Motion 
carried 6-0.  
   Public Utilities: A motion was made by Campana and seconded by 
Reis to approve SDWL Pay Request #15 in the amount of 
$14,503.82.  Motion carried 6-0.  Following a discussion a motion 
was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to have the meters read 
on a monthly basis on customers who are continuously late on paying 
their water bills.  Motion carried 6-0.  
   General Government:  A motion was made by Olson and sec-
onded by Rabideau to have Campana listed as the 2nd signer for vil-
lage checks.  Motion carried 5-0 (Campana abstained).  A motion was 
made by Reis and seconded by Bubolz to approve the Temporary 
Class B License application from the Reedsville Lions Club.  Motion 
carried 6-0.  A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to 
approve the Operator License application from Mandy Schuh.  Mo-
tion carried 6-0.  
   Due to the holiday the next regular meeting will be held on Tues-
day, September 4, 2012 at 6:30 PM.  A motion was made by Reis and 
seconded by Rabideau to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried 6-0.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn,  Clerk/Treasurer  


